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MR. STAMETS: We will call the nexi Case, 5355.

MR. CARR: Case 5355, continued from the October
30th, 1974, Examiner Hearing. Application of Tesoro
Petroleum Corporation for pool contraction and expansion,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

MR. STAMETS: Call for appearances in this Case.

MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin of Kellahin and Fox,

Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing on behalf of the Applicant,
- Tesoro Petroleum Corporation and I have one witness to be
sworn.

MR. COOLEY: William J. Cooley of Burr and Cooley,

. appearing on behalf of the owners of the oil and gas lease-
he 14 interest in the east half of the northwest quarter of

Section 8 which is the subject of this Application.

MR. STAMETS: Any other cppearances? If all of

the prospective witnesses will nlease stand and be sworn?
MR. COOLEY: We have two witnesses.

{(Whereupon, the witnesses were duly sworn.)

Sl dala i cainodbiiahv. o Silhili ol Rl ibonialibion oot S ERENE A O

MR. COQLEY: I have two or three preliminary
motions I would like to make.

MR. STAMETS: You may.

MR. CCOLEY: First, I would submnlt to the Examiner
and the Commission legal staff that the previous establishment
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CASE 5355
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of the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field, and the nomenclature
orders that"subsequently were entered by the Commission,
including the acreage that is presently emcompassing that
field are in essence final orders of the Commission, and
that those orders are in effect res judicata in that they,
when the matters came up before the Commission, the gquestion
as to whether these lands were or were not in the Lone Pine-
Dakota "D" Field, were adjudicated by the Commission, and
as adjudications became final that Tesoro was a party to
those proceedings, and inasmuch as they owned acreage in
the Field at the time those orders were entered, and were
aware of the entrance of those orders, a corollary of the
legal theory of res judicata is called collateral estoppel,
which in essence simply states, goes to the fact that any
subsequent proceeding trying the same issue that has already
come before the Commission, i.e., in this case, whether the
east half of the northwest guarter of 8 is or is not known
as Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field, was determined by Commission

1
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1872. That Order became final pursuant to Stetute and
undefeatable, there was no contest on it. In essence this
proceeding 1is a subseguent collateral attack on that Order,
which is prohibited by the theory of collateral estoppel.
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CAsE 5355
Page........ .. 6 ... .

respond to either of these motions?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, if the Examiner please, I
chink both motions are responsive motions to be consolidated
in a brief statement to the effect that the Applicant, Tesorq
iPetroleum Corporation is never precluded by the Rules of
this Commission or any other rules, either by court or
Statute in coming before the Commission to show that they
were suffering either waste or the impairment of their
correlative rights by the interest of an offsetting operator
and that is the situation in this Case. Tesoro is alleging
that they are in an unfair position with regards ts the
-~ Burr and Cooley well completed in Section 8 and designated
as Well No. 2, the Coleman Well No. 2. The fact that the
previous Order set up an outline of the pool limits does
not preclude this Commission from at a later time coming in,
based upon new and additicnal evidence, and re-delineating
or re—determining the boundaries for any pool, including thig

one.

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cooley suggested -- I don't

believe I will take any action on either of these motions at
the present time and will go ahead and hear the case. 1 wou{d
like to point out that the Commission very often hears

—| cases concerning the contraction of existing pools, the
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READY-DIRECT
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addition of existing pools, the division of existing pools

intn +wn rozls, base?d on new evidence or re-interpretation

of existing evidence.

Mr. Kellahin, you m2y proceed.
(Whereupon, a discussion was held
off the record.)

GEORGE READY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Would you please state your name, by whom you are

employed and in what capacity?

A My name is George Ready, and I'm employed by

Tesoro Petroleum as a geologist.

Q Mr. Ready, have you previously testified before

this Commission?

A No, I have not.

Q when and where did you obtain yvour degree in
geology?

A At the University of New Mexico in 1961.

0 Since 1961 have you actively pursued a career in
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355

A Yes, I have.

Q Have you made a study of and are you familiar
with the facts surrounding this application by Tesorc?

A Yes, I have.

Q Did that study include the study of the Lone Pine-
Dakota Oil Pool and the South Hospah Pool in McKinley
County, New Mexico?

A Yes, it has.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, are the
witness' qualifications acceptable?

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Ready, your experlience has been
as a petroleum geologist?

MR. READY: It has been, yes, sir.

MR. STAMETS: Yes, the witness' gqualifications
are acceptable.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Would you please refer to what has been marked as
Applicant Exhibit No. 1, identify it and explain briefly
what Tesorc is seeking in this application?

A This exhibit is to show the outline of the Lone
Pine-Dakota "D" Unit and the 80-acre unit in question in
Section 8. That includes the Burr-Cooley Well No. 2

Coleman that was added to the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Pool
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by this Commission's Order R-4260 in February of 1972.

Q Am I correct in stating that the Applicant is
seeking the contraction of the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Pool by
elimination of the east half of the northwest quarter of
Section 8 and the inclusion of that acreage in the South
Hospah Pool?

A Yes, we are.

Q In that connection wbuld you now refer to what
has been marked as Exhibit No. 2 and identify it?2

A This is a completion map showing the nearby wells
and their respective completions. The Lone Pine-Dakota "D"
is shown in red, the well in guestion marked by an arrow,
the Hospah-Dakota completion is shown in greeh dots, and
the Upper Hospah and Lower Hospah is shown in yellow and
brown, respectively.

Q Now, subsequent to the preparation of this
exhibit Tesoro has a new well that offsets the Burr and

Cooley No . 2 Well indicated bv the red arrow, is that

correct?
A That's correct.
Q Would you locate that well, please?
A That well is 330 from the south line and 990 from

the west line of Section 5.
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Q All right, sir.

MR. STAMETS: Do you want to identify it as the
SFB 38?

MR. READY: Yes, sir, that's right.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q  Please refer to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 3 and identify it?

a This 1is a structure map of the eastern portion of
the Hospah feature. It i«s mappa on the Dakota "D" sand,
compietions of the Dakota "D" are shown in red, those have
been assighed to the nakota "D" Pocol. The yellow comple-
tions are the Hospah-Dakota completions.

Q For the benefit of the Examiner would you, in the
subsequent exhibits to be introduced, would you locate on
this plat the wells that will be designated on the cross
section A-A'?

A The No. 2 -- I'm sorxry I can't give you the name
of that well. It's the Tenneco Well No. 2 in Section 7,
southeast auarter, it's a gas-injection well shown with
that symbol on the east side.

o Okay.

A The next well is Tesoro's No. 28 in the rortheast

quarter of Section 7. The third well is No. 2 Acoma, and
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the fourth well on that scction is our No. 30 Santa Fe in
Section 5.

Q would you lccate now for us the wells that will
appear on the cross section B-B'?

A Tesoro's No. 23 Hansen in Section 6, southeast
quarter, the Burr and Cooley No. 2, and the Burr and Cooley
No. 1 Coleman.

0] All right. Now, using this exhibit, Mr. Ready,
would you locate for us the oil-water contact as you have
indicated it on the far-right margin of the plat; now did
you determine that oil-water contact?

A By DST of the sand in our No. 30 Santa Fe Well,
in Section 5 that is on the end of the A~A' section, and
by the lower occurrence of oil in the Burr and Cooley Well
No. 2. Between these we have estimated the oil-water
contact.

Q All right, now, sir, will you locate for us the
oil-water contact on the left margin of the plat and
determine for us how you estimated that oil-water contact?

A well, again, in our No. 28 Well the DST recovered
water so we know we have high-proven water to about 4190
in this graben area between faults A andé B, and by produc-
tion in this area we estimated an oll-water contact to
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355

4218 in this graben area.

Q Now, Mr. Ready, would you refer to what has been
designated as fault A on this exhibit and explain to the
Examiner how you determined the location of fault A?

A Fault A is the fault that strikes northeasterly
and falls iunst south of the well in question. We have a
number of well cuts that establish this fault. In our
No. 17 Well to the north of it there is 150-foot fault at
6300. In the 25 Well there is a 95-foot fault at 6284. 1In
the Burr and Cooley Well No. 2 it's indicated as a 60-foot
fault, but I would say that's a 50-foot fault cut at 4993.

Q Would you make a correction on your exhibit then
to indicate that is a 50 -- you are estimating a 50-foot
instead of a 60-foot?

A All right, sir.

Q Are there any other controls that you used for
determining Fault Line A?

A There are oonrer faults that are not as well
developed; I've shown cnly those that I feel are conclusive,
but in No. 29 there is a 30-foot fault at about 6200 feet
which would fit this fault line, but it's not quite as
clear cut as these others.

U A1l right, sir, would you refer now to what you've
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355

designated as Fault Line B and indicate for us there what

your controls are?

A Well, there are 2 number of cuts in that: the well

that's on the end of that line, that No. 2 Well by Tenneco

is a 60-foot fault at 4650. The Beard Well has one at

5215, and going to the northeast the No. 22 Well has a

50-foot fault at 4615, and the Burr and Cooley No. 1 Coleman

has a 40-foot fault at 4645;

L
ke

and out to the east of that

Tenneco-Rilly Nc. 1 h

& Q Was your basis or part of your bacis for prepara-

tion of this exhibit determined to any degree by a previous

:

£ — study made by Tenneco?

2

E; A Yes, it was.

g; Q Explain briefly what that study was.
B

: A Well,

the results of it were an interpretation
very similar to what we have here. They had this fault

that we have designated Fault B in about the same position

as we have it here, and Fault A was also about in the same

position through the control they had at that time. The

drilling of our No. 25 #Well and this Burr and Cooley Well

No. 2 Coleman haad established the location of that fault

farther to the east and was presently known a* that time.
‘ — Q The two wells you just alluded to were drilled
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355
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subsequent to the information supplied by Tenneco?

A That is true.

Q The Tennecoc information indicates Fault Line B,
on your plat they designated that as Fault Line C, have
they not?

A That is correct.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please at this
time we would request that the Examiner take administrative
notice of the exhibits and testimony contained in the
following two cases: One is Tenneco's application in 0Oil
Commission Case 4457 which was a de novo hearing, February
23rd, 1971; that was the creation of the Lone Pine Pool.
The exhibits in that case are the ones we are alluding to
here. In addition their discussion of this fault line
appears in Kennedy's Case, that's 0il Commission Case 4869,
dated N;vember 29th, 1972, and I believe that the discussion
of the fault line will appear>in the transcripts beginning
on Page 69. We would request that the Examiner take notice
of the previous hearings of those two cases with regards
to this fault line.

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Ready, now would you continue with regards

to this exhibit and explain to me what your examination and
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355

exhibits show with regards to the potential productivity of
the Burr and Cooley Unit?

A Well, we have been referriung to these faults, the
one to the north, Fault A, is dipping to the south, it's a
normal fault, the throw is decreasing to the northeast, but
at the Burr and Cooley Well there is about 50 feet of fault,
of throw, which would offset this sand in question, the
Dakota "D".

Fault B is a north-dipping normal fault that is also
decreasing in throw to the east, having at the location
within the unit in guestion, the 80-acre urit, approximately
40 feet of throw. This is resulting in the formation of
this graben area across this area, and it brings the top of
this sand to an elevation that would fall below the oil-
water contact.

Q In your opinion, what would you estimate to be
the productive acreage underlying the Burr and Cooley

Coleman Well No. 22

A within their acreage I would estimate it to be
about 290.

0 Twenty acres?

A Right.

0 According to your exhibit, Mr. Ready, have you
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reached an opinion as to what pool the Burr and Cooley
Ccleman Well No. 2 is in?

A Yes, it is in the Hospah-Dakota Pool.

Q And with regards to the Burr and Cooley, what has
been termed the Kennedy Well No. 1, I think it is the
BSK Edna here, do you have an opinion as to what pool that
well is in?

A It would more in line be with the Lone Pine-Dakota
"D" because it occurs, falls south of that fault, Fault B.

Q With regards to Faulf Line A, now, Mr. Ready, how
sure are you of its location south of this Coleman Well No.
22

A Well, it would require another fault to place it,
to place this well south of it, because we have enough
contrxol back here to indicate we have a southeast dipping
fault plane, and the cut that occurs in this well, the
fault cut that occurs in this w2ll fits that f=2ult ling,

0 Would you please refer to what has been marked as
Exhibit No. 4 and identify this for us?

A This is a type log of the section we have been
talking about showing the Dakota "D" sand, and it is from
Tesoro's Well No. 5 that offsets the well in cquestion to
the west.
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MR. KELLAHIN: It might be easier, Mr. Ready, if
we tacked these two cross sections up here so everybody can
look at them. Just a minute here, we will put them up.
BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q all right, sir, would you refer to what uas been
marked as Exhibit No. 5, your cross section A-A' and show
us what information it contains?

A Okay. It is on the south end of the section which
is down here in Section 7, the Tenneco Well. The next wells
I mention here is No. 28, Tesoro's Santa Fe No. 28 which
lies in that graben between the faults. The next one would
be the Burr and Cooley Coleman No. 2 and Cessani (sic) No.
30 and the section shows on the side, production in the
Lone Pine-Dakota Pool and this Tenneco Well. The situa-
tion is a graben where we made a DST at the top of the
sand there recovering water and the production in the Burr
and Cooley Well, the DST recovered water in testing the
well. On the A' end of the section we established our

oil-water contact in the pool.

Q What conclusions did yeu rcachr from the cross
section?
A Well, the strong point here, I think, is the

fact we did test water in the graben area and at the well
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READY-DIRECT CASE 5355

locations toward the crest of the structure, and with
respect to the Burxr and Cooley acreage which would mean that
it more than likely updips.

Q Please refer to Exhibit No. 6 and identify it?

A It is B-B', being on the northwest end of the
section and it is the Tesoro-Hansen No. 20 Well in the
Hospah-Dakota. It is presently a depleted oil well, it
having gas-oil contact in the well. Again, the Burr and
Cooley well has production in the same sand across the
graben area and all set off sufficient to show this in the
oil-water leqg of the pool of the sand across to the Tenneco,
I mean to the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" pool on the south side

of the section, again, the Burr and Cooley No. 1 Coleman.

Q What conclusién did you draw from this cross
section?
A Based upon information that we have from the

wells and from the unit in question and the acreage in
question, and it would be sufficient to put water in the
leg of the sand.

0 Would you please refer to what has been marked
as Exhibit No. 7, that's the log cf Well No. 38. Please
identify what has been marked as Exhibit No. 77

A It's Tesoro's Santa Fe No. 38 B, drilled and
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logged last weekend, and it was drilled as an offset to the

Burr and Cooley No. 2 Coleman for completion in the Hospah-

Dakota sand.

i
L
¢
P
!
£

Q The Santa Fe Well No. 32 is the diagonal offset
for the Burr and Cooley Well and both wells are completed
in the Dakota formation?

A The No. 32, yes.

Q And the No. 25 Hansen is the direct offset to

B the Burr and Cooley No. 2 Coleman?
-
4 A Yes.
0] wnat effect has ithere been upon the Tesoro welils i

by the No. 2 Coleman?

A Well, Tesoro is suffering drainage as a result
of the discrepancies, the differences in the allowables.

Q In your opinion then, Mr. Ready, if Tesoro'c
application is not granted, then it's your opinion that
Tesoro's correlative rights will be impaired by the
drainage suffered as a consequence of the higher allowable

assigned to Burr and Cooley Coleman Well No. 2?

A Yes.
Q In your opinion, will approval of this application
be in the best interests of conservation, prevention of

— i waste, and the protection of correlative rights of others?
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- A Yes. ;
; Q Were Exhibits 1 through 7 either prepared by
you directly or under your direction and supervision?
A Yes.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we move
the introduction of Exhibits 1 through 7.

MR. STAMETS: Is there any objection to the
admission oY these Fxhibits? They will be admitted into
evidence.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit: ?

- through 7 were admitted 1nto evidence.)
- MR. KELLAHIN: That concludes our direct examina-
i tion.

MR. COOLEY: Yes, I have an objection to Exhibit
1.

MR. STAMETS: You have an objection to Exhibit
No. 17

MR. COOLEY: This and any other exhibits that

purport to show the pool limits because as drawn this
exhibit excludes the northwest quarter of the northwest
quarter of Section 8 in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field.
At present the northwest of the northwest is in the Lone
—| Pine-pakota “D" Field as established by Order No. R-4690
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which took in the entire west half of the northwest of
Section 8. That Order was in Case Xo. 5125 and was issued
by the Commission on December 6, 1973. If the Examiner
please, the exhibit is just simply in error.

MR. KELLAHIN: Well, I'm not sure it is, Mr.
Cooley, the designation here‘of the red line would indicate
the present limits of the Lone Pine-Dakota Pool and it has

encircled your acreage.

MR. COOLEY: is the present limits --

MR. KELLAHIN: - {Interrupting; ITes, on the red
line.

MR. COOLEY: Refer to your black line here right
now.

MR. KELLAHIN: This is the unit; this is the pool.

MR. COOLEY: The problem is that the unit does
not conform to the pool.

MR. KELLAHIN: I understand that.

MR. COOLEY: But the pool was what we are talking
about here, not the unit; it encompasses the entire north-
west guarter of Section 8.

MR. FELL.HIN: I have no argument with that.
Subject to that correction or interpretation by Mr. Cooley

we tender the exhibit.
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MR. STAMETS: Noting Mr. Cooley's comments the
exhibits will be admitted.

CROSS EXAMIMA TION

BY MR. STAMETS:

Q Mr. Ready, how much acreage is currently assigned
to the Burr and Cooley C. C. Kennedy Well:; what does that
acreage consist of, what's the déscription of it?

MR. COCLEY: The well is plugged and abandoned.
MR. STAMETS: It is? So there is no assignment
there.
BY MR. STAMETS:

Q One thing I was not clear on, the Burr and Cooley
Coleman Well is currently being prorated under the Lone
Pine-Dakocta “D" Pool Rules with 80-acre spacing proration
units. Your wells, No. 25 and the new well, No. 38, being

prorated on 40-acre units?

A That's correct.
0 Essentially your allowable then is half of what
the aliowable is oun the Bury and Cooley well?

A That's right.
MR. STAMETS: Are there other questions of this

witness? Mr. Cooley?
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READY~-CROSS CASE 5355

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY:

Q On the guestion just asked by the Examiner, here
Tesoro No. 22 Well in the southwest of the northwest, is
presently being prorated under the Lone Pine-Dakota "D

Field Rules, is that correct?

A Yes, it is.

Q And it is receiving a 40-acre allowable, is that
correct?

A No, 80-acre allowables.

o] You're getting an 80-acre allowable in the Lone

Pine-Dakota "D" Field for the 22 well, is that correct?

MR. ARNOLD: I could shed a little light on that
question, I think.

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Arnold, if you would please?

MR. ARNOLD: It was originally receiving an
80-acre allowable in the Lone Pine Field, but that situation
has now been corrected; it's receiving a 40-acre allowable.
Actually it's not capable of making a 40-acre allowable.
BY MR. COOLEY:

0 Your No. 25 well in the northwest, noxrthwest of

Section & is receiving a 40-acre allowable, is that
correct?
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READY-CROSS CASE 5355

A Right, in the Hospah-Dakota Field.
Q All right.

MR. COOLEY: Can you shed some light on this,
please, Mr. Arnold? 1Is it true that that is an error, that

MR. ARNOLD: (Interrupting) It is presently an
error under the Rules and Regulations as they exist today,
that the No. 25 Well is being prorated in the Hospah-
Dakota Field. I think that correction has also been made
at the moment. You are correct to begin with, The operator
filed that well as being in the Hospah-Dakota Pool, ang
the Commission in error actually granted an allowable in
the Hospah-Dakota Pool even though the Pool Rules at thatv
time showed that the well should be in the Lone Pine-pakota
"D" Pool. However, that error has now been corrected, I
believe, and both of these wells are being assigned an
allowable, a 40-acre allowable, in the Lone Pine-Dakota “D"
Field.

MR. COOLEY: Excuse me, let me ask Mr. Arnold.
You mean Well No. 25?

MR, ARNOLD: ©No. 22 in the Lone Pine.

MR. COOLEY: It is in the Lone Pine?

MR. ARNOLD: Right. We made that correction
when we discovered that we were actually prorating that
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READY~-CROSS CASE 5355

well in the wren
BY MR. COOLEY:

Q So at the present, Mr. Ready, the west half of the
northwest quarter of Section 8 is receiving an 80-acre

l allowable in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field, is that

i? ' correct? Combined, taking the two wells together, you are

| getting an 80-acre allowable for the west half of the

northwest quarter of 8?

”.-Mf o : a it 1s my urderstanding that 25 is Hospah-Dakota.
Q Do you contradict Mr. Arnold, and the records of

the Commission speak for themselves, but both wells are

= presently being prorated in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D"

Field?

k- A Well, if that is Commission records, that's

Commission records.

Q Assuming that to be the case, the two wells were

taken together and are receiving an 80-acre allowable,

.

right?
A Right.
Q Or 160 barrels as it is today, 1is that correct?
A It's 160, yes.
Q All right. The east half of the northwest quarter

—1f of 8 is also receiving an 8Q0-acre allowable, is that correct|
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READY-CRGOSS CASE 5355

Page......... .. 25 ...
in the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field?
A Yes.
Q So there is no discrepancy in allowables whatsoever,

is there, between the east half and the west half of the
northwest quarter of 82 They are each receiving the same
amount of allowable?

A If you take the blocks, yes, that is true.

¢} Then there isn't any discrepancy; one half is not
receiving a greater allowable than the other half?

A No.

Q Now there is no gquestion at all in this Case of
any waste being involved is there; it's a question of
correlative rights is really why you are here, isn't it?
Whether your correlative rights are or are nct being
violated is the sole issue in this case , is it not, Mr.
Ready?

A It is my understanding, again, that there is a

question of reservoir damage with this greater allowable.

Q Have you testified to this?

A No, I have not.

0 And, you are not a reservoir engineer?

A I am not.

9] Have you made any comparative pressure data studies
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READY~-CROSS CASE 5355
Page........ 26....... .

with respect to the wells that you have depicted on your

various exhibits?

A Yes, we have.
Q How did you find those pressures and correlate?
A Well, we didn't find any definite correlation

across these three fault segments, there was no pattern.

0 Well, was there a2 pressure differential across
your fault lines?

A Nothing significant.

Q Have you not testified as to whether the faults
you depicted are ceiling faults?

A No, I have not.

Q Do you have an opinion as to whether there.is
pressure communication across these faults?

A I don't know.

Q Are you aware of what the initial pressure was
in the Lone Pine-Dakota “D* Field?

A No, sir, not offhand.

Q Tesoro has made no application for a higher
allowable to be allocated to its No. 25 3ell than it 1is
presently receiving, has it?

A Not to my --

0 (Interrupting) Do you understand my cuestion?
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READY-CROSS CASE 5355

A Yes, sir, I understand it.

Q You are aware that there are avenues available
to operators in New Mexico under Commission Rules and
Regulations to receive higher allowables than are specified
on proration orders?

A No, sir, I don't believe so; I don't know whether
they have or not.

Q Now, even if it be assumed that the Burr and
Cooley No. 2 Well, the Tesoro No. 25 Well, and the Tesoro
No. 38 Well were in the same pool, just those three wells
in one pocl, Tesoro would have two straws in the soda, so
to speak, and Burr and Cooley one, is that correct?

A Yes, sir, it would seem so.

Q Don't you feel that the existence and the location
of your new well, 38, as well as the existence of your old
well, the 25, effectively prevent drainage across lease
lines, if it is not compensated for by counter-drainage?

A They won't effectively prevent the drainage that
may have occurred already, because we had the two wells
here, and I really couldn't say whether the two wells will
effectively prevent the drainage in the future.

Q Theoretically the drilling of the 38, that is

why you drilled it, i+ it not, to prevent --
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28
Page.......... e ,

A (Interrupting) And, it was a regular location.

- JR— -

o And, you are Ireée to drill that well at any time,
are you not?

A Yes, sir.

Q The fact that you didn't drill until this week
was nobody's fault but Tesoro's?

A Right.

Q You testified from your Exhibit 3 as to how many
productive acres you felt that Burr and Cooley had in the
Veast half of thé northwest quarter?

A Yes.

Q In what you delineated as the [Hospah-Dakota. How
many productive acres does Tesoro have in the Hospah-Dakota

as depicted by your exhibit? In what you delineated --

well, we will say north of Fault A, right?

A North of Fault A, to the next fault you mean?

Q In the northwest of the northwest of Section 8?
A Thirty,_thirty-two acres, perhaps.

Y] More produciive acres you feel, dues that appear

to be from looking at it?

A Yes.

O Going then to the southeast of the soutrhwest
quarter of Section 5, if I understand your exhibit, not all
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READY-CROSS CASE 5355
Page........ 29 .

of that 4G-acre tract is productive of o0il in the Dakota,
is it?
a No, it would not be.
Q Approximately half of it?
A No. 30 would limit the productive area in there.
Q Would you say approximately half?
A Of the southeast of the scuthwest, I get a little
more than half. Fifty-five percent of that guarter section,
of that 40-acre tract.

{(Whereupon, a discuss$ion was held

BY MR. COOLEY:

0 Fault A, if it does extzend on to the southwest,
does it not, through the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field?

A No, sir, it extends -- oh, ves, I take that
back.

Q What you have depicted is just the eastern edge,
the northeastern edge of the Lone Pine-Dakota "ND" Field on
your exhibit?

A On three?

0 Exhibits 2 and 3, and on Zxhibit 3 you have
depicted it as Fault A, is that correct?
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- A That's right.
Q It does traverse off the left-hand side of your
exhibit, back down across the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Field

proper, does it not?

A Across the Hospah feature, I believe it marks the
north. i
0 The question I want to ask you is: Are there

any wells presently in anéd producing from the Lone Pine-

Dakota "D" Field that are north of Fault A?

A No.
Q There are not?
— A Well, I don't know of them. Perhaps across the

structure, across the crest of it, I don't know.

MR. STAMETS: Mr. Cccley, I would like a little
bit of clarification. What you asked essentially was: Are
there any other wells besides the two wells here in gquestion

Burr and Cooley No. 2 and Tesoro No. 25 Vell?z

MR. COOLEY: Three wells in gquestion, Mr.

just recentl

r comnleted wacs No, 38,

MR. STAMETS: I'm talking about wells that are
classified as Lcne Pinc-Dakota "D" which may or may not be
in the Hospah-Dakota, that's the question, are there any
—1 other wells?
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Page. ... 33X ... .
™ BY MR. COOLEY:
‘1 o] Are there any wells north of Fault A besidas 25, {
i | Tesoro 25 and the Burr and Cooley No. 2 that are classified
g as Lone Pine-Dakota "D" Wells, that are north of the fault? .
A I know of none. ;
Q Well, how does it traverse down across to the
' southwest?
A More or less it maintains the same strike. )%
¢} It keeps the same strike?
(Wwhereupon, a discussion was held
off the record.) ' S
-~ MR. STAMETS: Now, back on the record.

BY MR. COOLEY:

Q The intensity or the throw of both Fault A and B,
I believe you testified as decreasing as it proceeds from
southwest to northeast, is that correct?

A That is correct, it is evident.

Q As the intensity or the threw of a2 fault decreasesg|

the effectiveness, any sealing effect that it might have,

Jecreases prupuritlonately, doesn’t it?

A I would say in most cases --

0 (Interrupting) When it is phased out it has no
| sealing effect?
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READY~CROSS CASE 5355
Page........ 32 ...........
-~ A Well, I wouldn't say that 1is the case in every

situvation. The fault plane itself may form a sealing in

some instances. I would grant that it probably would lose

its sealing effect in this situation.

MR. COOLEY: I have no further questions. Thank
you. | ' l o

MR. KELLAHIN: No questions.

MR. STAMETS: One thing I would like to clarify,
Mr. Cooley is referring to the northwest guarter of Section
e , , 8 and Tesoro having two straws in it and Burr and Cooley
only having one. As deplcted on your Exhibit No. 3 with
s, the faults running through there, and assuming those are
. sealing faults, Tesoro's straws would be in two different
pools, would that not be correct?

MR. READY: The number 22 and 257

MR. STAMETS: Yes.

MR. READY: Yes.

MR. STAMETS: Vould Tesoro amend its application

at this nearing to also includc the ncorthwest aquarter of

the northwest guarter of Section 87

MR. COOLEY: I object, I don't believe it is
possible to do so because of the advertisement in this case.
— MR. KELLAHIN: I believe Mr. Cooley is right,
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CASE 5355

Mr. Examiner, we are precluded from doing it.

MR. COOLEY: If you have any question about it,
I have the advertisement on it. I anticipated thaf this
might be brought up.

MR. STAMETS: Okay. In that case let me ask if
Tesoro is considering the filing of an application to
remove the northwest quarter of the northwest quarter of
this Section 8 from the Lone Pine-Dakota Pool?

(Whereupon, a discussion was held

" off the record.}

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, _. 1s
Tesoro's position that the separation between the south
Hospah and the Lone Pine Pools is designated by Fault Line
A, and, therefore, they would prefer that all wells north
of Fault Line A, including their own wells, be designated
in the South Hospah. I know that is beyond the subject
of the application here, but we would take appropriate
actions to accomplish that in the future.

MR. COOLEY: At this time, Mr. Examiner, I would
like to make a motion that the arplication be dismissed
by reason of the fact that the relief sought cannot be
granted by reason of the fact that the applicant mars o
mistake as to present designation of the northwest, northn-
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CASE 5355

west of 8, and it would certainly be anomalous for them to
be able to kick our well out of the Lone Pine-Dakota "D“
Field, and their own well remain there, and that's all the
Examiner can consider at this particular time, what Tesoro
might apply for at a 1a£er date.

(Whereupon, 2 discussion was held

off the record.)

MR. KELLAHIN: The Applicant has no objection
to the motion.

MR, STAMETS: In that event, Case Nc. 5355 will

be dismissed.
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ETATE OF NEW MEXICO )

)
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

L, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
hat the foregoing and attached transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was
keported by me, and the same is a true and correct record

bf the said proceedings, to best of my knowledge, skill
hnd ability.

Richard L. NyefrCourt Rerorter

I do hereby certify =~ -~ 7 "fﬁvg is

g complete recor. R ?"b‘

the Examiner her >3 =
90 2%

%me of // g‘
447'124Q£L.u¢' ““'ff.q Examines

Nerr Mg L .. 0 ., w:-vablon Commisaion
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 30, 1974

-—‘.—~~_—~—_-—.—_~——§—-‘

Corporation for pPool contraction

)
)
)
Application of Tesoro Petroleum )
)

and expansion, McKinley County, )
)

_____—‘.—._-_——-_——ﬁ—_

%BEFORE: Daniel s, Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

—..~_—___———

For the New Mexico 0i1 William Carr, Esq.
Conservation Commission: Legal Counsel for the Commission
State Lang Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico
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CASE 5355

MR. NUTTER: We will call Case No. 5355.

MR. CARR: Case 5355, application of Tesoro
Petroleum Corporation for pool contraction and expansion,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

Mr. Examiner, we have received a request that this Case
be continued to the November 13 Examiner Hearing.

MR. NUTTER: Case 5355 will be continued to the
Examiner Hearing scheduled to be held at this same place at

9 o'clock A.M., November 13, 1974,
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CASE 5355

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) 58.
COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify

that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before

the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by
me, and the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

é%CHARD L. NYE, t Reporter

{ do hereby certify that th
e foregoing i#
a complete record of the proceedings 19_

the Examiner hearing of Case
No . S3Y5S .
heard by me on.__ ‘%5 0 ey 19 7}"

s B 2 . & B Examiner
exico 0il Conservation COx:uuibbion
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L R TRUJILLO

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX S,
P. 0. DOX 2088 - SANTA FE MEMBER
87504
STATE GEOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.

No cr 19, 1974 SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
vembe ’

Mr. Tom Kellahin Re: CASE NO. 5355
Kellahin & Fox ORDER NO. R-4917
Attorneys at Law ‘

Post Office Box 1769 Applicant:

ta Fe, New Mexico Tesoro Petroleum Corp.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commisgion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A7 -
) . e , ’)
2 7 (,..:/gﬂi%x A

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC X

Other Mr. Jack Cooley
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5355
Order No. R-4917

APPLICATION OF TESORO PETROLEUM

CORPORATION FOR POOL CONTRACTIOR
AND EXPANSICX, McKINLEY COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 13,
1974. at Sants P, llcw Hexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets

NOW, on this 19th day of November, 1974, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the record and the
recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in
the premises,

PINDS:

That the protestant's request for dismissal should be
granted.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 5355 is hereby dismissed.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

L
C:,cyzf-n_AT. 7t
. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman N

RMIJC, Member

‘. L. PORTER, Jr., uembe & Secretary




Exhibits for Lone-Pine Dakota "p" Hearing
before NMOCC scheduled for November 13, 1974

1. Outline of Lone Pine Dakota "D" Pool

2. Completion Map, Hospah Area

3. Structure of Dakota "D" Sand
4. Type Log - Hanson No. 25
5. Cross Section A-4A'

. '
6. Cross Section R-B :
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Jocxket No. 31-74

Dockets Nos. 32-74 and 1-75 are tentatively set for hearing on Novexper 26, 1974,
and January 8, 1975. Application for hearing must be filed at least 2z days in
advance of hearing date.

DOCKET: FEXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 13, 1974

g A.M. ~ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Richard L. Stamets, Examiner, or Damiel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas irom seventeen
prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt, and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico, for December, 1974;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from five
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for December, 1974.

*

CASE 5081: (Reopened)

T

In the matter of Case 5081 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-4657, which order &stchlished temporary special rules
and regulations for the North Shoe Bar-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, including a provision for 1l60-acre spacing and proration
units. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said
pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing and
proration units,

CASE 5082: (Reopened)

In the matter of Case No. 5082 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order Ro. R~4658, which order established temporary
special pool rules for the North Shoe Bar~Strawn Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, includiag a provision for 160-acre spacing and prora-
tion units. All interested parties may appear and show cause why
said pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing
and proration units.

CASE 5367: Application of Yates Petroleum Corporation for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to convert its Hornbaker BA Well No. 1, located in Unit G
of Section z3, Townchin 18 South, Range 25 East, Penasco Draw Yeso-
San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to dispcse of nroduced
salt water into the Yeso and San Andres formations through the per-
forated intervals from 1400 to 2480 feet. Applicant further seeks
an administrative procedure for apprecval of additional salt water
disposal into the Yeso and San Andres formatious in the subject
pool without notice and hearing.
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CASE 5362:

CASE 5363:

CASE 5364:

CASE 5365:

CASE 5366:

-—Tt

Application ol Continental 0il Company ifor special pcol ruies, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styied cause, secks
the promulgation of special pool rules for the Bell Lake-Morrow
Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to provide for 320-acre spacing
rather than 160 acres. In the absence of objection, this pool will
be placed on the standard 320-acre spacing for Pennsylvanian gas
pools rather than the present 160-acre spacing.

Application of Union Oil Company of Caiifornic Ior & noun-standard
oil proration unit and unorthodox oil weil location, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks, as an
exception to the Lovington-Devoniar Pool Rules, the formation ol
a non-standard proration unit comprising the NE/4 SW/4 and NW/4
SE/4 of Section 12, Township 17 South, Range 36 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to applicant's Midway State Unit Well
No. 5, proposed to be drilled at arn unorthodox location 2310 feet
from the Scuth line and 2310 feet from the West line of said
Section 12.

Application of Morris R. Antweil for compulsory pooling, Eddy

* AL mm e U T e, S B
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an o1der pooling all wmineral interests of Pennsylvanian age or
older underlying Lots 1,2,7,8,9,10,15, and 16 of Section 4, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 26 East, Undesignated Avalon-Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to applicant's
Western Reserves Federal Well No. 2, to be drilled at a standard
location for said unit. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocation of such costs,
as well as actual operating ¢osts and chaiges {0i supervisica.

Also to be considered is the designation of the applicant as the
operator of the well and a charge for the risk involved in drilling
said well.

Applicatior of Mesa Petroleum Company for compulsory pooling, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

an order pooling all mineral interests in all formations down to
and including the Devonian formation underlying the E/2 of Section
34, Township 16 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, or
such part thereof as may constitute an approved proration unit for
the type of well completed, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
at an unorthodox location for said 32Q-acre unit. Also to be con-
sidered will be the cost of driiling and cowpleiing said well and
the allocation of such costs, as well as actual operating costs and
charges for supervisicn. Also to be considered is the designation
of the applicant as operator of the well and & charge for risk
involved in drilling said well.

Application of Robert N. Enfield for a unit agreexent, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for the Cottonwood Draw Unit Area comprising 3,813.48 acres, more
or less, of Federal and fee lands in Township 25 South, Range 27
Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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(c) EXTEND the Burton Flats-Morrow Gas Pool in Zdicy County,
New Mexico, tu include therein:

(d) EXTEND
New Mexico,

TOWNSHIP 20

SOUTH, RANGE 28 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 11:
SECTION 14:
SECTIONS 22

TOWNSHIP 21

E/2
All
and 23: All

SOUTH, RANGE

26 _EAST. NMPY

SECTION 12:

N/2

the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy County,

to include:

TOWNSHIP 22

SOUTE, RANGE

26 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 13:

S/2

SECTION 24: All

SECTION 25: N/2

SECTION 34: W/2

SECTION 36: E/2

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 19: N/2

SECTION 29: W/2

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: E/2

SECTION 3: N/2

SECTIONS 13 and 14: All

SECTION 21: E/2

SECTION 22: S/2

SECTIONS 23 and 24: All

SECTIONS 26
SECTIOXN 35:

TOWNSHIP 23

and 27: All
All

SCUTH, RANGE

27 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 3:

w/2

SECTIONS 4 and 5: All

SECTION 8:

SECTION 17:
SECTION 19:
SECTION 20:

TOWNSHIP 24

w/2
All
N/2
N/2

SOUTH, RANGE

26 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 2:
2CTION 3¢
SECTION 10:

All
E/2
E/2

(e) EXTEND the Crosby-Fusselman Pooi in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 33:

S/2

i
i
i e 5 T [y
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(Continued fioom the October 30tn, 1974, Exaniner Heiring)
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" CASE 5355:

Application of David Fasken for compulsory pooling aad & unor-
thodox locacicn, Eddy County, New Mexico. Apnlicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all miperal interests
of Pennsylvanian age or older underlying the S/2 of Section 2,
Township 18 South, Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, to
be dedicated to a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location
990 feet from the South line and 1650 feet from the East line
of said Section 2. Also to be considered will be the cost of
drilling and completing said well and the allocatioa of such
costs, as well s actual operating costs and charges for super-
vision. Also to be considered is the designation cf the appli-
cant as operator of the well and ¢ caarge for the rtisk iavolved
in drilling said well.

(Contir.. .  m the October 3Gik, 1974. Examiner Hearing)

CASE 5361:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for pool contraction
and expansion, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-stvled cause, seeks the contraction of the Lone Pine-Dakota
"D" 0il Pool by the deletion of the E/2 NW/4 of Section 8, Town-
ship 17 North, Range 8 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, and the
expansion of the Hospah-Dakota 0il Pool by the addition of such
lands.

In the matter of the application of the Oil Conservation Commission
of New Mexico vpon its own motion for an order for the creation of
a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, and the extension of certain
existing pools in Chaves, Lea, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico,
and giving notice to all persons and parties interested in the
subject matter thereof to appear and show cause why such creatiomns
and extensions should not be made.

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified as
an 0il pool for Seven Rivers production and designated as the
Leaco-Seven Rivera Pool. Further to assign approximately 18,920
barrels of o0il discovery allowabie tv thc discovery well, the
Viersen and Cochran Laney Well No. 4, located in Unit O of Sec—
tion 30, Township 18 South, Range 39 East, NMPM. Said well was
completed September 9, 1974. The top of the perforations is at
3784 feet. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOULH, RANGE 39 ZAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: SE/4

(b) CREATE a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, ciassified as a
gas pool for McKee production and designated as the Crosby-McKee
Gas Pool. Tue discovery well is Union Texas Petrcleum Corpovation,
Crosby Deep Well No. 3 located in Unic J of Section 33, Township

25 South, Range 37 East, WMPM. Said pool described as:

TOWNSEIP 25 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: Ali
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f (f) EXTEND the Sawyer-San Andres Gas Pcol in Lea County, New
: Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANCE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: W/2
SECTION 21: NW/4

(g) EXTEND the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

1 TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
: SECTION 23: SE/4

(h) EXTEND the Northwest Todd-San Andres Associated Pool in
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: NW/4
SECTION 17: N/2

(1) EXTEND the Vest Ranch-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: NE/4

R A I I B s
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CASE 5355:

CASE 5356:

CASE 5357:

CASE 5358:

Appiication of Mark Production Company for compulsory pooling and an
unorthodox loeation, Fddy County, New Mexico. Applicunt, in the
EEGVG—S‘\-JLCQ cause, gaaku an arder pnoling all minerel interests of
Pannaylvanian age or older underlylng the S/2 of Section 9, Township
20 South, Range 25 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, io be dedicated to
a well to be drilled at an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South
and West lines of sald Section 9. Also to be considered will be the
cost of drilling and completing said well and the allccation of such
costs, as well as actual operating costs and charges for supervision.
Also to be considered is the designation of the applicart as the
operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said
well.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for pool contraction

and expansion, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the contraction of the Lone Pine-Dekota "D"

0il Pool by the deletion of the E/2 NW/4 of Section &, Township 17
North, Range 8 West, McKinley County, New Mexico, and the expansion
of the Hospah-Dekota 0il Pcol by the addition of such lands.

Application of Anadarko Production Company for a unit agreement,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of ito Artesia State Unit Area comprising 440 acres, more

or less, of State lands in Township i8 Soutli, Rangs 27 East; Fady
County, New Mexico.

Application of Anadarko Production Company for a waterflood project,
Fddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to institute a waterflood project on its Artesia
State Unit, Artesia Pool, by the injJection of water into the Grayburg
and San Andres formations at the following six unorthodox locations

.in Township 18 South, Range 27 East, Eddy County, New Mexico:

Section 13, 1330 feet from the South line and 1310 feet from the West
1ine, end 10 feet from the South and West lines; Section 14, 2630
feet from the South line and 10 feet from the East line and 1310
feet from the South and East llnes; Section 23, 1310 feet from the
North and East lines and 10 feet from the North line and 2630 feet
from the East 1line. Further to drill two producing wells at un-
orthodox locations 10 feet from the North line and 131C feet from
the East line of Section 23 and 1330 feet from the South line and
10 feet from the East line of Section 14. Applicant further seeks
an administrative procedure whereby the project may be expanded by
the driliing of addiiional injecticon and producing wells at orthodox
and unorthodox locations without further notice and hearing.

Application of Continental 011 Company for simultaneous dedication
and unorthodox gas well locations, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-stylea causc, scexs an order approving the
simultaneous dedication of a standard 640-acre gas proration unit
comprising all of Section 26, Township 23 South, Range 36 East,
Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to four wells, being the
Lynn B-1 Well No. 1, in Unit J and Lynn B-1 Wells Nos. 3, 4, and 16,
at unorthedox locations in Units C, M, and A, respectively, of said
Section 26.
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CASE, 9399 Application of Continental (Oil Company for simulteneous dedication
and unorthodox locations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks approval for the simultaneous dedica-
tion of a 320-acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising the
N/2 of Section 1, Tawnship 24 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pool,
Lea County, Mew Mexico, to its Vaughn B-1 Wells Nos. 1 and 6,
located at unorthodox locations in Units H and E, respectively, of
said Section 1.

CASE 5360: Application of Continental 0il Company for two non-standard gas
proration units, Lea County, New Mexieco. Applicant, in the above-~
; styled cause, seeks approval for the two following non-standard
1 gas proration units in the irregular Section 4, Township 21 South,
i Range 36 East, Eumont Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico:

% A 480-acre unit comprising all of lLots 1, 2 and 3, 6 through
: ) 11, and 14, 15, and 16 of sald Section 4 to be dedicated to
the Meyer B-4 Well No. 14, located in Unit G:

{ A 240-acre unit comprising the SE/4 and E/2 SW/4 of said Section 4 ‘
| to be dedicated tc the Meyer B-4 Well No. 4, located in Unit S. el
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i ‘ BURR & CDOOLEY
.- ATTORNEYS AND COQUNBELOGRS AT LAaWw ‘
s SUTE 152 PETROLEUM CENTER BuUnDING —
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXIED ;
a7am

- o

JOEL 8. BuRR, JR. TELEPHONE 325-1702
W, J. Cootey AREA Caoe SO5

October 10, 1974

0il Conservation Commission
P.O. Box 2088
Santa Fe, NM 87501

Gentlemen:

Re: The Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation
for Pool Delineation and hedelineation, McKinley
County, New Mexico

Please be advised that the undersigned intends to oppose
the above-~referenced Application. Accordingly, we would
appreciate your advising us when the same is set for hear-~
ing so that we may prepare for and participate in the same.

Very truly yours,

e / 444
Y oel B. éﬁré, Jr. 11/ N

A
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' 0il Conservation Commission

i p. 0. Box 2008
3 santa Fe. New Mex1cCO 87501
: APTENTION: 1da Rodriguez

] Dear I3a°

% Please f£ind enclosed an application to be £iled in ;
1 pehalf of Tesoro petroleunt Corporation with the 0il

{ Conservation commission: or pool delineation and re-

; delineation in the /2 ww/4 of section 8 Township 1

McKinley County. NM.

North, Range g8 West, N.M.P.M.,
Yo

:ks
Enclosure L J
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“‘ : : O!l. CONSERVATION COMM
N Santa ke
: BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

{ OF TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION

FOR POOL DELINEATION AND REDELIN-
EATION, McKINLEY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

.

APPLICATION

COMES NOW TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION and applies
to the 0il Conservation Commissim of New Mexico for re-
delineation of the boundaries of the Lone Pine-bDakota
"D" Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico, to eliminate there-

from the E/2 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 North, Range

8 West, N.M.P.M., and in support therecf would show the

Commission:

1. Burr and Cooley have completed their No. 2

Coleman well in the NE/4 NW/4 of said Secticn 8, and,

pursuant to the pool rules of the Lone Pine-Dakota "D"
Pool, have dedicated to said well the E/2 NW/4 of Section
8, resulting in the assignment of an d0-acre allowible

to the well.

2. Applicant 1s the owner and operator of the lanson

Z
)

25, in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, the Kanson No. 23,

i

St
4

the SE/4 SE/4 of Section 6, and the Santa Fe No. 32

in the SW/4 SW/4 of Section 5, all in Township 17 North,




Cave 535S

Range 8 West. Applicant's wells are located within the
exterior boundaries of the Hospah Dakota Pool, and
assigned 40-acre spacing and proration units, with 40-
acre allowables. The No. 25 Hanson, is a direct offset
to the Burr & Cooley No. 2 Coleman, and the Santa Fe
No. 32 a diagonal offset to the well.

3. All of the wells are completed in the same inter-~
val in the Dakota formation, and because of the higher
allowable assigned to the No. 2 Coleman, applicant is
suffering drainage.

4. Applicant would show the Commission that the
Coleman No. 2 well is located on the North side of a
fault line that divides the Hospah Dakota and the Lone
Pine-Dakota Pools, has probably no more than twenty
productive acres assigned to it, and should property
be classified as a Hospah-Dakota well, rather than a
Lone Pine-Dakota well.

5. Continued production of the No. 2 Coleman at
the higher rates permitted by the pool rules for the
Ione Pine-Dakota "D" Pool will cause reservoir damage
to the Hospah-Dakota, cause drainage of applicant's
property not offset by counter-drainage, and will
result in waste and impairment of correlative rights.

6. Because of the sensitivity of this reservoir
to higher rates orf production, waste will occur unless
production is equalized and immediate action is required

to prevent this waste.
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WHEREFORE applicant prays that this application be
set for hearing before the Commission or the Commission's
duly appointed examiner at the earliest practicable date,
and that after notice and hearing as required by law the

§ Commission enter its order redetermining the limits
of the Lone Pine-Dakota "D" pool, to exclude therefrom
the E/2 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 17 North, Range 8

: West, N.M.P.M., placing such acreage within the limits e

of the Hospah Dakota Pool, and for such other and further
relief as may be proper to prevent waste and prevent

the impairment of correlative rights.

L - Respectfully submitted,

TESORO PETROLEUM CORPORATION

BY

KELLAHIN & FOX
i P. O. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT
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dr/ BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION o

OF THE STATE OF NEW MENICC

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING //7//‘

CALLED BY THE CIL CONSERVATION /S
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR 2 laf‘
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: &~ .
(:f/ CASE NO. __ 5355 5
APPLICATION OF TESORO PETROLEUM rder No. R-_F FZ/ST -
CORPORATION FOR POOL CONTRACTION

AND EXPANSION, McKINLEY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

—11

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 13 , 1974 ,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Richard L. Stamets .

B P T A

NOW, on this day of November , 1974 , the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the record and the recom-
mendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS: /%gVéV{;Vf

That the appligant'!s request for dismissal should be
granted.

s

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That Case No. 5355 is hereby dismissed.

OT T L RO

ay and year hereinabove

fu

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on thsa
designated.




